
Landisville Volunteer Fire Company 

Commissioner’s Meeting 

 
The monthly Commissioner’s meeting of the Landisville Volunteer Fire Co., Inc. was called to 

order at  7:05 on 8/1/2016   by  P. Lucchesi_.  

 

Present were         _X     Paul Lucchesi (Chairman)     __X      Richard DeMarco                                             

      _X___Ricky Coraluzzo   _X       Loretta Gazzara         X        Joe Santagata 

 

Secretary’s Report:    
Read & motion to approve by 1.  R. Coraluzzo    2.  R. DeMarco 

             

Treasurer’s Report:      
(See Attached Treasurer’s Report)   Total Bills: $5,138.93 

Motion to approve report and pay bills  1. R. Coraluzzo    2.  J. Santagata 

  

Chief’s Report:   

1. Purchasing fuel from Major Petroleum has been working fine.  We still have the Buena BOE 

fuel keys.  Chairman Lucchesi suggested that the secretary write a letter to the BOE and that 

we formally return the keys to the Buena BOE.   

2. New gear will cost between $2200-$2400 per set, just the jacket and bumper.  Once ordered, 

it will take 10 weeks to receive. 

3. 3 trucks assisted at the Colucci fire in Newfield. 

4. Chief stated that he has a problem communicating with the portables.  Tekkcomm replaced 

the antennae on his radio.  2 new portables were purchased to see if they work better.   

5. There was a new truck meeting.  Members went over the punch sheet with the sales rep. and 

we are waiting for a price quote. 

6. The security entry system is still not completed.  P. Lucchesi will follow up with C. Fabbri 

regarding the status of completion.   

 

Old Business:  

1. P. Lucchesi asked Dr. Marcucci at 40 & Brewster about erecting a “Welcome to 

Landisville” sign on his property.  Dr. M. wants to see a picture of the sign.   J. Santagata 

will look into a sign company and ideas for the sign so we can approach Wawa and Dr. 

Marcucci about erecting a sign on their properties. 

 

New Business:   

1. 2 new fire truck CD’s are maturing on 8/7/2016.  Both CD balances will be transferred in to 

the MM account. 

2. P. Lucchesi noticed that the fire tax on his tax bill increased by 1%  even though our budget 

did not increase from last year.  J. Santagata stated that the ratable went down so more $$ 

needed to be raised in taxes. 

3. Correspondence was received from the State of NJ regarding the designation of each RR 

crossings in Buena Borough as an “Exempt Crossing”.  

 

Public Portion:  None 

 

Motion to Adjourn:         1.   R. Coraluzzo       2.  R. DeMarco        at:    7:45       PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Loretta Gazzara/Secretary. 


